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It’s the go home show for Takeover and that means we should be in for
some nice final push segments towards the show. The card feels a little
thrown together but that has never stopped NXT from making these things
work before. If they do things right, we could be in for another classic.
Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Bianca Belair vs. Mia Yim

Rematch from three weeks ago where Belair won. Mia dropkicks her to the
floor early on and Bianca isn’t sure what to do. Back in and Bianca takes
her down with a double leg but gets reversed so Mia can hammer away even
more. A Cannonball in the corner keeps Bianca in trouble but she comes
back with a kick to the face for two.

It’s off to a double chickenwing to keep Yim down, followed by a delayed
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vertical suplex (with squats) to show off Belair’s power. Mia is right
back with a Tarantula and an SOS for two so an annoyed Belair dropkicks
her in the face. The cocky cover gets one but what looks like a Glam Slam
is countered into a rollup to give Mia two. Belair forearms the heck out
of her for one and it’s back to the double chickenwing.

That’s broken up as well and a shot to the face gives us a double
knockdown. Code Red (that’s becoming WAY too popular of a move these
days) gives Mia two more and Eat Defeat sends Belair outside. They chop
it out on the ramp and dive back in at nine with Belair taking over
again. Yim pulls the hair to get out of a powerbomb though and Protect Yo
Neck finishes Belair at 10:08.

Rating: C+. I’m not wild on either of them but the match was a good one
with Belair thinking she was better than Yim due to being so much better
of a pure athlete. Yim is the kind of person who is going to fight no
matter what and that’s what she did here, which made for a good story
being told. Belair continues to be really annoying, so at least she has
the heel stuff down.

Long video on Tyler Breeze vs. Velveteen Dream, with Dream talking about
how Breeze went to NXT and was overwhelmed so he’s back here to recapture
his former glory. There is only room for one person to steal the
spotlight here and that’s what Dream does. That’s a good story between
two people who are rather similar at their cores.

We look back at Io Shirai saving Candice LeRae from the Horsewomen last
week.

Shayna Baszler and the Horsewomen aren’t worried about Shirai because
Shirai can’t bring weapons to Takeover. Baszler’s weapons, as in the
Horsewomen, are right here.

Drew Gulak vs. Kushida

One fan tries to start a GULAK chant and thankfully gives up in short
order. Gulak’s wristlock doesn’t last long as Kushida takes him down,
only to get reversed into a hammerlock. Kushida rolls away from that as
well and it’s a standoff. A grab of the leg sets up a half crab on



Kushida, which is broken up in a hurry. Kushida switches to a triangle
and Gulak slaps his leg, which looked a lot like a tap but doesn’t count
here.

The hold is broken up again and it’s off to an also quickly broken
Crossface. Kushida can’t keep an Octopus hold on either and neither can
hit a hiptoss. Instead Kushida gets sent to the apron and snaps the arm
over the top rope. Back in and Gulak’s arm is fine enough for a
gutbuster, followed by something like an Octopus hold on the mat. That’s
broken up as well and Kushida gets the hiptoss, this time into an
armbreaker.

Since a hold can’t stay on for more than a few seconds, Gulak gets up and
grabs an ankle lock. That’s reversed into another armbreaker which is
reversed into another ankle lock. Kushida scores with an enziguri into
the corner and the Hoverboard Lock goes on. Gulak rolls away but gets
caught in a Downward Spiral. What looks to be a camel clutch is rolled
into a rollup to pin Gulak at 8:15.

Rating: B. This was the human chess match which can be so fun to watch.
These two were countering everything the other had and it was really
entertaining to see where they were going from move to move. The ending
felt like a clean version of Kurt Angle vs. Chris Benoit at Wrestlemania
XVII with all those submission holds (they even had a Crossface and ankle
locks) until someone got caught in a pin.

Post match Gulak yells but Kushida holds up three fingers.

Io Shirai isn’t worried about the Horsewomen but Candice LeRae comes up
to say she has her back at Takeover.

Takeover rundown.

Video on Johnny Gargano vs. Adam Cole. Johnny has worked hard to get here
but Cole thinks that he deserves the title because of how great he is. Oh
and pinning Gargano in the first fall in New York.

Oney Lorcan/Danny Burch vs. Forgotten Sons

Burch armbars Blake to start but a blind tag lets Cutler come in for a



double back elbow. A double backbreaker gives Blake two but it’s quickly
off to Lorcan for the chops. Jaxson Ryker offers a distraction though,
allowing Blake to hit a clothesline. Ryker gets ejected (Mauro: “IT’S
ABOUT TIME!” We’re not even two minutes into the match.) and here are the
Street Profits to jump him. The Profits come in for the double DQ at
2:11.

Post match, with the fans chanting THANK YOU PROFITS, the fight is on
with the Sons bringing in chairs. Cue the full Undisputed Era to beat
everyone down and hit the pose. Cole grabs a ladder and the Era drives it
into Ryker’s face. The ladder is set up on the stage and Cole sits on top
of it, promising Johnny Gargano and Matt Riddle that Takeover will be
Undisputed to end the show.

Overall Rating: B. I don’t know if it’s the fast turnaround or that we’re
coming off the previous awesome Takeover, but this one isn’t feeling like
the biggest show in the world. I’m sure it’s going to be very good, but
that’s not exactly the kind of level that you expect from NXT. This was a
strong enough go home show, though I’m not exactly sold on the entire
card.

Results

Mia Yim b. Bianca Belair – Protect Yo Neck

Kushida b. Drew Gulak – Rollup

Oney Lorcan/Danny Burch vs. Forgotten Sons went to a double DQ when the
Street Profits interfered

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of KB’s Complete 2000 Monday Nitro and
Thunder Reviews Part 1 (also available as an e-book) from
Amazon. Check out the information here:
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And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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